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Message from the Principal’s Office      

 

Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of Al Amanah Col-

lege;  

On behalf of Al Amanah College staff, I would like to extend 

our best wishes and congratulations to all students, families, 

and friends on the occasion of the Holy month of Ramadan. 

We ask Allah ta^ala to accept all of our good deeds, and to 

gather us in Paradise with our beloved Prophet Muhammad. 

May peace be upon Him. 

This term was a special one, our students participated in deco-

rating their classrooms to express their joy and happiness for 

the great and blessed month of Ramadan. It is the month of soul 

serenity, empathy, patience and fasting which helps the Mus-

lims to feel what the poor feel. On this occasion, our students 

have been asked to take part in Ramadan Annual Competition. 

Then, all participating students will receive the certificate of 

participation and cash prizes will be given to the top achievers 

before Eid break. 

I would like also to welcome our new staff Mrs. Asad and Mrs. 

Rifai who have actively joined us with full energy 

and enthusiasm for the new school year. Also, a 

particular welcome back to Mrs. Zahra and Mrs. 

Al Cheikh who came back from maternity leave 

this academic year to participate again with their 

colleagues in the learning development of our 

students. 

Activities 

This term was full of events and ex-

citing activities: 

• Ramadan Decorations, Iftar Din-
ners for Year 6 & SRC members and 
all staff members 

• Isra^a Wa Mira^j & Mid of 
Sha’ban 

• Safe Internet Day & Clean up 
Australia Day 

• Harmony Day & National Day 
against Bullying Violence 

• SRC Excursion 

 

Parent Teacher Interview (On week 
10 of this term, teachers have been conducting parent-teacher 
interviews to discuss students’ work and their learning perfor-
mance. Parents have provided appreciative feedback to our 
teachers and addressed their concerns). 

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents 

for their continuous support, and our dedicated teachers and our 

admin staff for their striving mission. I wish you all a Rama-

dan Kareem. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Bassam Adra 

Principal  

 

Key Dates 

Friday 8 April 

SD 3 + Pupil Free Day  

T1 Ends 

Monday 11 April - 

Thursday 14 April 

Front Office Hours 

9:00am-1:00pm 

Monday 25 April 

Public Holiday 

Tuesday 26 April 

Students Day 1 

Sunday 1 May 

Eid TBA 
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 الأحاديث الأسبوعية

HADITHS OF THE WEEK  
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On Tuesday 1 February, Wednesday 2 February and Wednesday 3 February, Kindergarten students 

started Kindy Orientation. They participated in a variety of fun and educational activities including 

tracing their names as well as getting involved in some developmental play and singing some nursery 

rhymes. Students enjoyed their recess break whilst they nibbled on some snacks, food and drinks pro-

vided by the school.  

They officially started their first day of school on Monday 7 February 2022.  We were very proud of 

how well the students settled in. They were excited to take photos with a special ‘First Day of Kinder-

garten’ photo frame. They also received a special glow stick as an encouragement and reward for their 

hard work during the week. We look forward to having an amazing year with our Kindergarten stu-

dents! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Kindy First Day 
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Big Vege Crunch 

On Monday 14  March 2022, Al Amanah College participated in ‘Clean Up Australia Day’. This program 

is a fun and engaging way to teach our students about the responsibility of correct rubbish disposal 

and encourages them to keep our environment clean. On the day, each student was given some gloves 

to clean up their playground. Everyone did a fantastic job, thank you for keeping our school clean! 

 

Clean up Australia Day 

On Thursday 31st March, Al Amanah College participated in the Big Veggie Crunch. This school-based 

health event encourages students to eat more vegetables and allows them to explore new food that 

they don’t normally snack on. It’s a fantastic and veg-citing way to encourage a healthy crunch. The 

students had a great day enjoying eating and sharing vegetables with their class. 

 

 



 

This term Al Amanah College part took in celebrating Harmony Day. The theme for this year was “every 

one belongs”. Each class participated in a competition making a mural which reflects the theme of every 

one belongs. On Monday 21 March, students dressed in orange shirts to commemorate the day. The mu-

rals were displayed around the school. It was great to see each class participate and make a truly unique 

mural that reflects their understanding of Harmony Day.  ‘ 

 

 

 

Harmony Day 
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National Day Against Bullying  

On Friday 18 March, Al Amanah Bankstown College held their National Day Against Bullying and Violence 

assembly. The theme this year is, 'By Building Kindness Culture together, we can promote inclusion, re-

spect and community belonging for all our students'. Students participated in a variety of activities, in-

cluding sharing a kind word with their peers, under the motto, 'Start your morning by sharing one kind 

word today'. Posters were displayed in classrooms and around the school to reiterate that Al Amanah 

College stands firm in saying 'NO' to bullying! 

 

Welfare Committee 
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h raise the rank of our Master Muhammad aPraise be to Allah the Lord of the worlds and may All
peace and blessings be upon Him.  

ammad, to h[ Praise be to Allah who enabled His slave, Muan which means: ’Allah said in the Qur
in Jerusalem, which  qsaAl-m in Makkah to Masjid alaarH-make the journey at night from Masjid al

is surrounded by a blessed land. ] 

Al Amanah College Bankstown organised an event for celebrating the great Islamic Miracle of Al Isra’ 
and Al Mi^raj. The celebration took place on Friday 12 March.  

The celebration began with a recitation from the Holy Qur’an, an insightful lesson given through a 
PowerPoint presentation about Al Isra’ and al Mi^raj, followed by questions   about the miracle and 
we handed out the prizes for the winners of the competition relating to the blessed occasion. 

The celebration also included beautiful Islamic chants, following the celebration sweets were 
distributed to all parents and students. 

   

 

Al Isra’ & Al Mi^raj 
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Al Isra’ & Al Mi^raj 
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Sayuban Ramadan  
As the blessed month of Ramadan was fast approaching and to celebrate this joyful occasion, Al Amanah 

College Bankstown organised a “Sayuban Ramadan Gathering” for all  K-6 students on Thursday 31 

March 2022. Thank you to all the parents who sent something with their children to share with their 

peers. 
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Students from Stage 3 at Al Amanah College Bankstown Campus participated in the 

Cyberbullying & Violence Awareness Workshop. Welfare Officer & Physical Educator 

Mr Krayem, spoke to the students about the prevalent issues of Cyberbullying and 

much more. The workshop included individual student booklets exploring the risks 

and dangers on social media and online gaming and how it may lead to violence in 

and out of school grounds. Student concluded the workshop with light refreshments. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safe Internet Day 
 



Our SRC Induction took place on Thursday 10 March. It began with a presentation which outlined 

the roles and responsibilities of an SRC member. It also showed the accomplishments of the previ-

ous SRC members, in hope of inspiring and motivating the new SRC members. 

This was followed by students being presented with their badge and reading their pledge. The in-

duction concluded with students celebrating the day and light refreshments. Congratulations to our 

SRC members for 2022. 

2022 SRC Induction 
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Year CLASS CAPTAIN CLASS CAPTAIN CLASS VICE CAPTAIN CLASS VICE CAPTIAN 

3A Teresa Turay Mohammad Abu 
Lebdeh 

Amir Mehtedy Jowan Alzubaydi 

3 / 4 M Fawaz Ardati Lamis Abdallah Zayne Abdulrazzak Raneem Shahin 

4O Elias Marabani Jenna Chehade Hasan El Zok Farah Jebeili 

5L Muhammad 
Jamous 

Malak Farran Natali Mansi Aaysha Reca 

Year SCHOOL CAP-
TAIN 

SCHOOL CAPTAIN SCHOOL VICE CAP-
TAIN 

SCHOOL VICE 
CAPTIAN 

SRC 

6Z Mohamad 
Labbade 

Sidra Abouloghod Ahmed  Abdelsadig  Aya El Swaissi  Yara 
Haddad 
Omar 
Lefevre 



On Wednesday 30 March, the SRC members were invited to attend an exciting excursion to an Escape 

Room in Parramatta. SRC members were spilt between 3 rooms. They were locked in a room filled 

with a variety of puzzles, clues and codes. All teams demonstrated great problem-solving skills and 

teamwork! The teachers were especially impressed by the students’ ability to work together to try 

and escape. Even the teachers got involved! It was an enjoyable and educational experience for all 

those who attended. Students had loads of excitement, fun and adventure during this team building 

experience.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SRC Excursion 
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This Term, 2A and 2R had an egg-citing incursion from Chicks R Us as they have been learn-

ing about ‘Lifecycles’ for our Science program. Students were able to witness chicks hatch-

ing from their eggs in the incubator and learn about the lifecycle of chickens. Students had 

the chance to handle the chicks once they were dry and fluffy. This enabled students to en-

gage in real-life learning from the comfort of their classrooms!  

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 Incursion 
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The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time 

assessment of literacy and numeracy skills. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the 

annual tests in writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctua-

tion) and numeracy. All NSW schools will sit NAPLAN online in 2022. 

 

Our school will be participating in NAPLAN between 10 and 20 May 2022.  

 

In preparation for NAPLAN, our school also participated in practice tests between Wednes-

day 23 and Thursday 24 March. The practice test was trial run and key preparation activity 

for NAPLAN in May. It is not an assessment of student ability, and the tests will not be 

marked.  

 

Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not recommended. Students can use the public 

demonstration site (https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-

site) to familiarise themselves with the types of questions and tools available in NAPLAN. 

 

NAPLAN 
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https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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STAR STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

Rahaf Gami  

5L 

Lilyan El Rifi 

5L 
Jowan Alzubaydi   

3A 

Farah El Jebeili 

40  
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Aaeshah Elkheir 1S Zayne Abdul Razzak 3/4M 
Wael Haddad 2R  Khaled Jbeile 3/4M 


